602 Blair Pointe Drive Morehead City, NC 28557

DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

June 25, 2010

AUG 0 2 2010

Thomas J. Pulliam, MD
Chair, Long-Term and Behavioral Health Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N. C. Department of Health and Human Services
2714 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

Medical Facilities Planning Section

Re: Petition of need, Hospice Beds, Carteret County

Dear Dr. Pulliam,

As a person, along with many, who have had friends and family die of cancer, I can't say enough about Hospice. They make up a unique group of individuals who give care and advice at the most difficult times in our lives. Having the opportunity to provide inpatient beds here in Carteret County would be a blessing to our local and regional residents.

Recently witnessing the care of my mother in law by the inpatient Hospice House in Goldsboro, please know of my total support for the approval of need for the determination of inpatient beds for Carteret County in the 2011 State Medical Facilities Plan. We currently have no local access in our area.

Thank you for your generous consideration.

Respectfully yours,

Tom GLASGOW

Tom Glasgow

Former Vice President and CEO, Clancy & Theys, Va. Division, Retired Consultant for Clancy & Theys Construction Co., Raleigh, NC